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ANNEX 10 

 
Report on the Education and Qualification Department Meeting 

During the 7
th

 Congress of IBSSA 
25-30 April 2001 Bucharest/Romania 

 
 
Attendees:  
 
Dr. Rony KLUGER (ISR)    General Secretary of IBSSA, Chairman of EQ Department 
Dott. Giacomo Spartaco BERTOLETTI (ITA)  1St Vice President and Member of EQ Department 
Dr. Miki VARGA (HUN)    Member of EQ Department 

 
and as a special guest of the department  
Dr. Paul G. HÖGLUND (SWE)   Honorary Member of IBSSA and Chairman of Quality Control Dept. 
 
 
The Chairman of the department Dr. Kluger gave a brief report on the present situation and some information concerning the 
work of Education and Qualification Department of IBSSA. 
1. It has to be reminded to all our members that all our decisions from Geneva, meeting 1998 is valid. Especially the decision 
concerning professional courses, which are qualifying members with Blue IBSSA Diploma. Each diploma must be signed and 
stamped by two official Department members. Diplomas, which are not signed by two international examiners, are not 
recognized and have no backing of IBSSA.  
2. We must realize that the professional characters of our organizations are the quality of education and standardization of our 
testing procedures. We must remember that all official IBSSA courses must have a basis, which according to our Geneva 
congress described and open to all our members, this must be the basic curriculum to run a course. IBSSA encourage each 
country to add to this basic requirement any locally needed material.  
3. The department is asking specially its members to show leadership and work only and strictly under those guidelines we 
decided. 
4. Dr. Höglund stressed that the principle of keeping general standard with an effective objective examinational system will make 
sure our standard worldwide. 
5. The department will produce a testing sheet that all examiners will work with to make sure that the test will be equal and 
objective. 
6. The department took a decision that all recognized and qualified Instructors, Teachers and master Teachers must take every 
third congress a refreshing course which will be theoretical and practical refreshing course, members who will fail to fulfill this 
requirement will become honorary status. 
I would like to take the opportunity of the congress and thank my colleagues Dr. Bertoletti, Dr. Varga for the collaboration and 
the contribution and for the success in the smooth running of the department. 
Special thanks to Dr. Höglund for his contribution to our meeting. 
The successful cooperation of our entire department made our department active and beneficial to all IBSSA members. 
 
Dr. Rony Kluger 
Chairman of Education and Qualification Department of IBSSA  
General Secretary of IBSSA 


